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Friday, April 10, 2015
Meeting Minutes: STUDENT AFFAIRS COUNCIL
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes Submitted by: Adrienne Lawrence 

This meeting of the Student Affairs Council was held at 10:48 on Friday, April 10, 2015 in the Administration Bldg Board Room.
Members Present:   Dr. James Bullock, Dean Inman, Tammi McKinnon, Dr. John Spencer (chair), Lena Wood, Veronda Tatum, Casey Martin, and Dr. Susanne Wache.
Excused: Barbara Howell and Michael Welch
Guests Attending:    Dr. Mickey Best and Adrienne Lawrence - recorder
I. Approval of Minutes:
Upon calling the meeting to order, Dr. John Spencer requested that the committee forgo formal reading of the minutes and polled the committee for any corrections. With no corrections being proffered, the minutes were accepted as submitted.

II. Old Business:
a. Review of committee Purposes and Functions:
The Recruitment, Retention and Student Success committee is still gathering information regarding a committee name change, a retention plan, and a purpose and function document for the committee.  Casey Martin said that an official report will be submitted by the next SAC committee meeting.

b. Standing Committee Reports
a. Pre-College Education Committee (Dr. Spencer).  The committee met but did not have a quorom. Therefore, they do not have any updates.
b. Scholarship Committee (V. Tatum).  The committee met and discussed the financial aid appeals and scholarship applications.  Two appeals were approved and one was denied.   One hundred and ninety (190) scholarship applications were submitted through the electronic system.  Only seventy (71) students completed all additional documentation that was needed. Note: Not all 71 applicants will get scholarships. Four (4) applications were received for the Student Ambassador Scholarship.  Only two (2) applicants turned in qualifiying essays.  The committee decided to readvertise for the scholarships.
c. Student Services Committee (Dr.Wache).  Update on Student Recognition Ceremony.  Award letters and emails have been sent out to sixty nine (69) recipients.  Dr. Wache brought up a concern on the attendance of honorees and nominators.  Suggestions from the floor were given to Dr. Wache on how to remedy this situation.  Dr. Bullock - when nominators consider a recipient, they should make a good faith effort to make sure they attend as well as the recipient of the award.  Dr. Best – the nominator and nominee should have a mentor and mentee relationship.  Dr. Best also recommended a cultural shift surrounding the event. Casey Martin – the student recognition procedures should follow how graduation procedures.  When the award recipent arrives they are noted and given a name card.  This way no extra names are called out, just the recipents in attendance.  All four ambassadors will be in attendance at the ceremony.
Gabreilla Wilson will replace Tiara McCray as the Student Representative on the Student Services Committee.
d. Recruitment, Retention & Student Success Committee (C. Martin). Updated report was given earlier in the old business discussion.

c.	Microwave in the Whitfield Classroom Building:
Dr. Wache talked with Dean Ballard and he did not recommend that a microwave be put in the building.  The Student Affairs Committee followed this recommendation and the issue is denied.

III. New Business:
a. Motion for OASIS name change:
Motion was brought before the committee by Vanessa Williams and Grace Osborne in the form of a  proposal recommending a name change from OASIS to Disability Support Services. The name change will help the office be more recognizable to students and staff. Dean Inman seconded the motion. 
	After a discussion of the proposal, motion carried unanimously.  

IV. Adjournment:
The committee adjourned at 11:07 and will meet on May 8, 2015 at 10:45 in the Admin. Board Room.
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